Appendix 1

ORGANISATIONAL ASSESSMENT BEST VALUE REVIEW

SUB-COMMITTEE

TUESDAY 5 NOVEMBER 2002 AT 10.00AM

PRESENT:-  Councillor Jefferson (Chairman); Councillors Mrs Bowman and Mrs Bradley.

ALSO PRESENT:-  Councillor Knapton attended the meeting as a co-opted Member.

Councillors Firth and Mitchelson attended part of the meeting.

OABV.37/02
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor Guest.

OABV.38/02
MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 7 August 2002 were agreed as a correct record of the meeting.

OABV.39/02
ORGANISATIONAL REVIEW – IMPROVEMENT AND IMPLEMENTATION PLAN

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive submitted report TC.218/02 enclosing Report 7 of the Corporate Organisational Best Value Review as prepared by Hacas Chapman Hendy.  Gerald Davies, Consultant from Hacas Chapman Hendy presented his report which contained a scoping report with a schedule of issues and action plan, and an implementation action plan which had been devised in consultation with the relevant service heads who would be responsible for delivery.

There were a number of other issues which needed to be addressed as a consequence of the Review, i.e.:-

(a)  Constitution and Scheme of Delegation
Amendments to the Leader’s Scheme of Delegation had been reported to the City Council on 4 November 2002 to become effective from 1 December 2002.

(b)  Risk Management

Provision for risk management within the new structure has been made as follows, and would need to be subject to ongoing scrutiny:-

(i) Strategically through the Council’s new Strategic and Performance Services Business Unit that has the responsibility to develop and implement the Council’s Risk Management Strategy;

(ii) Operationally through the Business Units in general whose Heads each have a duty to ensure that the appropriate risk management strategies for their services are developed and implemented;

(iii) Auditably through the Council’s internal audit function being responsible for monitoring and implementation of corporate risk management strategies.

(c)  Emergency Planning

Given the changes with the forthcoming transfer of the housing stock and revised operational and strategic responsibilities from the organisational review, emergency planning arrangements would need to be reviewed.

The Head of Corporate Policy and Strategy indicated that a review of the arrangements for emergency planning had recently been undertaken and action was being taken to revise post titles to fit in with the new structures.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive indicated that the report should now be referred to the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee as the final report arising from the Best Value Review.  That Committee would need to be satisfied that the Review had been undertaken in accordance with the original scoping and also make arrangements for the implementation of the Best Value Action Plan to be monitored.  The Head of Corporate Policy and Strategy suggested that the monitoring role could be undertaken by the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

In response to a question on Comprehensive Performance Assessments (CPA), Mr Davies indicated that the work carried out on the Organisational Review, which had identified and addressed weaknesses within the City Council, would stand the Council in good stead upon CPA inspection.

The Town Clerk and Chief Executive further indicated that action on the implementation phase of the Organisational Review and preparations for CPA would be difficult until the Executive Directors and all Heads of Business Units were in post.  He would discuss with Group Leaders interim arrangements to enable progress to be made in the meantime.

RESOLVED – (1)  That the implementation and improvement plans, as set out in Appendices A and B of Report TC.218/02 be approved.

(2) That the arrangements for risk management and for emergency planning be kept under review.

(3) That the report be referred to the Overview and Scrutiny Management Committee.

(4) That the Sub-Committee’s thanks be placed on record for the assistance given by Gerald Davies to Members and Officers during the course of this Review.

(The meeting ended at 10.33am)

